Sent: 11 January 2020 14:15

To: _WEB_Local Plan

Subject: Washwell Fields Development
Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Flagged

Objection to the building of 20 new homes on the site know as Washwell Fields Painswick.
| wish to object to this planning application as past of the Local Pan for Housing.

We live off of Lower Washwell Lane. The road here is very narrow and not wide enough for
two cars to pass. The congestion that 20 new homes will have on this lane, and then going
into Painswick Village via Vicarage Street, well cause chaos. The proposed access to the
new development will increase traffic on a very narrow lane and cause more congestion on
the junction of Lower Washwell lane and the A46.

The houses on Lower Washwell Lane and Vicarage Street have very little private parking
and cars frequently block the road. This new development will add cars on these narrow
lanes and cause existing residents a lot more inconvenience and distress.

This development will ruin the local character and potentially be dangerous as up to 40
more cars push out into the village and onto the busy A46. | would ask that the council
reconsider this site for housing development.




